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24th June 2024 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 

 
Year 7 Team Building Residential – PGL Boreatton Park (Shrewsbury)  

 
Our year 7 cohort will be attending PGL during March this year, the dates are being finalised as we have final numbers for the year 
group. As soon as we have final dates confirmed, I will be back in touch ASAP. Below is the remaining details of the trip. The trip 
has moved to facilitate with supporting parental costs due to an increasing number of our feeder primary schools attending a 
residential in Y6. Once we have our final numbers, costing will also be confirmed. 
 
 
The initial itinerary is as follows: 
 
Monday – Arrival at school for normal time (8:30am) 
Students are required to enter as normal through the student entrance where they will be directed to drop off their belongings in the 
sports hall. Staff will be on hand to support with this process. Students are also required to bring a packed lunch for lunch time for 
this day only. Students can attend in non-school uniform suitable for activities in the afternoon. Those not attending the residential 
must remain in normal school uniform for the full week. 
 
Students will be leaving at 10:30am to depart to centre via coach. 
The address is as follows: 
PGL Boreatton Park Outdoor Centre  
Baschurch 
Shrewsbury 
SY4 2BA 
 
Students are required to bring a single duvet cover set (pillow and duvet case) OR sleeping bag and pillow to use 
throughout the stay.  
 
Friday – Students will arrive back at school for 4:30pm (depending on traffic), with the carpark being open to collect from. 
Students must be collected from school, or permission sent to Miss Merrick to allow your child to walk home. 
 
 
Students will be taking part in a variety of activities, some involving water, so please ensure plenty of clothes that are suitable for 
getting wet. In the evenings we will be completing team building activities, with some allowance for some free time. Students can 
bring extra food and limited money (£10 maximum) to use whilst there when given the opportunity to do so. May I please remind 
you that any snacks students bring must not contain, or have traces of nuts.  
Mobile phones are strictly not allowed on this trip. For any queries, please contact bmerrick@netherstowe.com who will have an 
emergency phone at all times. Facebook will also be providing updates surrounding the trip during the week. 
 
The following link allows you to view the types of activities, kit list and accommodation available during the week: 
https://www.pgl.co.uk/en-gb/school-trips/resources/parent-guide/about.  
 
For further information do not hesitate to contact Miss Merrick, Transition Lead. 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 

 

Miss B Merrick 

 

Transition Lead 
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